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Rom. 1:8 “First, I thank my God through Jesus Christ for you all, that your faith is spoken of 
throughout the whole world.” 

Greetings to our Fellow Laborers, 

     Paul was greeting the Roman believers in the verse above, but that greeting can be applied to every 
Church and individual that receives this Prayer Letter. Thank you, thank you for your giving to our 
ministry and the ministries of others around the world.  Truly, your faith is spoken of throughout the 
whole world.                      Pray about the need of Financial Help in Pohnpei (below). 

   First: Brother Gabe Eiben is on Pohnpei to repair the water damage to the upper story of the radio 
station.  He was home on furlough, when he was notified that the old roof was damaged in several 
disinfecting for mold and mildew.  He really needs FINANCIAL HELP to finish the job, before his family 
comes out to join him.  The Radio Ministry on Pohnpei has been a tremendous evangelistic tool.  It 
goes behind closed doors, and reaches open ears, in the home, hospital, or wherever the radio is 
located.  The Baptist Radio on Pohnpei has seen much, much fruit!!!  I have delayed a few days getting 
this prayer letter out so that I could have pictures of the need.  Gabe has been so busy that he has not 
had time to get them to me.  We will send them later.  You can send GIFTS TO Worldwide New 
Testament Baptist Mission, PO Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086 for the Radio Station on Pohnpei 
(Gabe Eiben). 

  Second:  Brenda and I were chosen, by our Home Church Master Club young people, to be the 
Missionary Family to support for one year!!!  You will see the picture at the bottom of the letter!!! Now 
the o`ering was for much more than the picture shows!!  Thank you, Master Clubbers!!! 

   Third:  This past 3 months has been very busy.  A great Missions-Revival in Stuart, VA.  Helping 
Gospel Outreach Baptist Church in Jasper, NC.   They desperately need a Pastor.  We finished up the 
Month at our Home Church, preaching and teaching faith promise.  We had three missionary families, 
on di`erent Sundays and a Wednesday Night.  The men did a great job in preaching and presenting 
their work.  The Faith Promise giving exceeded our expectations.  Praise The Lord!!! 

We are hoping to “slow down” a little during the summer. 

Love you Dear Folk in The Lord,  

   Dalton & Brenda Heath 

 


